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Memorandum 
 
 
To:  Chairwoman Liz Seman and the Members of the Public Works and   
           Infrastructure Committee 
 
From:  Ms. Paula Gucker, Assistant County Administrator for Community Planning,  

Development and Public Works 
 
Date:  March 20, 2018 
 
Reference: Commission of Code Enforcement Officers  
  
Members of the Committee: 
 
It is with pleasure that I submit to you for nominations as Code Enforcement Officers, 
George Ramos, Elisabeth Flint, Terry Fowler, Bill Roinestad, Robert Stewart and  
Austin Deming .  
 
George Ramos is employed as a Code Enforcement Officer. George is certified as a 
Property Maintenance and Residential Building Inspector. He is continuing to achieve 
certification as Zoning Inspector. George has been employed by the county since 
October 9, 2017. 
 
Elisabeth Flint is employed as an Inspector with the County. Elisabeth has achieved 
certification as a Residential Building Inspector. Elisabeth has been employed by the 
county since July 24, 2017. 
 
Terry Fowler is employed as an Inspector with the County. Terry is certified as a 
Residential Plumbing Inspector and is continuing to achieve certification on all the other 
trades. Terry has been employed by the county since June 12, 2017. 
 
Bill Roinestad is employed as a Commercial Feasibly Inspector with the County. Bill is 
certified as a Residential Building Inspector and is continuing to achieve certification on 
all the other trades. Bill has been employed since April 17, 2017.  
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Robert Stewart is employed as an Inspector with the County. Robert is certified as a 
Residential Building and Residential Electrical Inspector he is continuing to achieve 
certification on all the other trades. Robert has been employed since July 24, 2017.  
 
Austin Heming is employed as an Encroachment Permit Officer responsible for monitoring 
encroachments in county roadways and Code Enforcement as related to county right-of-
way.  Austin has been employed since February 2018. 
 
These individuals have shown to be valued employees during their introductory period 
and now that their basic training has been completed, they are eligible for their 
Commission as Code Enforcement Officers. 


